

LSAT Committee Meeting – 6/10/25

Date: June 10th, 2025

Scheduled Time: 4:30pm via Teams

Meeting Start Time:

Facilitator: Craig (Chair)

Member Attendance: Crumlin, Poblete, Cobb, Green, A. Jackson

Staff Attendance: Jefferson, Cantillo, Darien-Overton, Kim, Davis, Dr. Little, Lee, S. Robinson

Points of Discussion

I. Follow-ups:

- a. Childcare Center updates
 - i. How can we determine if the parking lot is structured most efficiently?
- Chair reached out to liaison for CC. There are some updates, but they have not been shared with GPS. No update about parking lot.
- b. CTE micro-credential updates
- No updates
- c. Project Infinity structure/curriculum updates
- The biggest change will be admin support around SEL and SPED support for SEM PI.
- PI should have 4 projects for the course (expedited)
- d. Academic Integrity Policy updates
- Dr. Little sent a draft, and it is expected that TLIs review and add. There are suggestions to establish clear expectations and consequences. It will be reviewed during preservice.

II. Looking ahead – future partnerships?

- a. What partnerships could we start to work to achieve next year?
- b. Will the phlebotomy program be an opportunity to partner with healthcare providers in the area?
- Dr. Little will reach out to Ms. Villatoro who is working with partners
- Phlebotomy is expected to start next school year (possible partner, Hospital)
- CET will allow the space for phlebotomy

III. Tutors for Next Year

- a. After seeming multi-year success with the tutors in the building, what is the plan for next year?
- Ms. Coulter states that she put together a list Study Smart is a possible not only for ELA and math, but also for social studies. RISE is not the strongest partner might not be coming back. RISE does not provide attendance, nor do they provide PD or support for the tutors. Funding is not finalized from OSSE, if there is no money Go Fellow is a long-standing partner for DCPS so we can use them in some capacity. For the virtual program, tutors will be able to support.

IV. Senior Dues

- a. We had senior dues for the first time in a few years. Are these dues necessary financially? How have we covered them in the past? How can we continue to cover them?
- b. If the dues are necessary financially, how can we communicate earlier/clearer, including what is covered in the dues? Payment plan options?
- Senior dues used come from operating budget. LSAT chair suggests that senior dues continue to be funded by the school. This year, seniors had to pay \$100 this year. There is a suggestion that moving forwards, potential seniors should know early enough how much money they will have to pay along with a list or sheet explain the obligations for seniors.
- The senior dues will be dependent on what activities and experiences students want to have which is discussed in September.

V. Cell Phone Policy

- a. What are our plans for cell phone policy development for next year? Who will be involved? How will it be communicated to staff and students?
- Dr. Little states that OAs will not have a waiver. There are some considerations to get lockers at the door. There isn't much information about accommodations for students who need their phones.
- No cell phones for anybody (teachers and students)
- GPS will follow DCPS policy for consequences
- Landlines will be set up as this policy takes effect

VI. School Improvement Plan / Comprehensive School Plan

- a. [GPS_SIP_FINAL_and APPROVED - signed \(1\).pdf](#)
- b. Time to discuss the SIP in relation to the CSP for next year.

- Dr. Little states that the CSP is due in September so he would like to have LSAT members to send available times during the summer to come and work around the CSP.

VII. LSAT reflection for the year

- a. Glows/grows for meetings, facilitation, progress toward goals, etc.?
- Dr. Little states he enjoyed working with LSAT and how the communication worked out.
- Mr. Green shares that the support from Ms. Robison was helpful by providing guidance when needed.
- Ms. Davis was the first parent to join LSAT and we hope we can continue working with her next year.
- Mr. Craig thanks everyone's participation and collaboration and Mr. Poblete's secretarial job.
- There will be a request to increase the number of LSAT members to have representation from specialized programs up to 15 (CTE)

VIII. Next Meeting Agenda Items and Times/Format

Next meeting will take place after summer break.

IX. Deliverables Before next Meeting

X. Closing

Meeting adjourned at 5:39 pm